
NZQA Fees 
Any fees that have not been paid to 
Garin College for NZQA, must now be 
paid directly with NZQA.  It is sug-
gested you do this as soon as possi-
ble after 13 September.  To assist 
with this, forms are available from 
the front office. 

Student Tutor Wanted 
Tutor wanted for a 9 year old boy 
to learn more about computing.  It 
would suit a Year 12 or Year 13 stu-
dent for one or two hours per week 
paid.  Lives near the Saxton Field 
area.  Please contact Louise on 021 
252 4434 or email  
louisemfrancis@hotmail.com. 

Request from Science 
Does anyone have a blender or food 
processor in working order that is no 
longer required?  The Science area 
requires one for some of its practical 
experiments. Just leave at the school 

reception for Julie.  

Weapons At School 
Students are reminded not to bring 
knives or other dangerous items to 
school.  They will be confiscated and 
not returned. 

Richmond Parish Youth 

Group 
Last week we met again for another 
positive evening with over 40 young 
people under the leadership of our 
Year 13½s. We are so grateful to the-
se young leaders for their generosity 
and their willingness to ensure that 
these gatherings are well organised 
and fun as well as a time for reflec-
tion. The next gathering will be on 
Friday 13th September. 

Father John Rea 
 Healing Mission  ̧Tues 17- Wed 18 

September, St Francis 
Church,  Songer St.  Stoke.  Mass 

each night 7pm followed by Prayer 
Ministry and Supper.  
Contact:  Peter O½Connell  544 
5442 or Raewyn Todd  548 9155 

Daffodil Fundraiser 
 Thanks to our students who raised 
over $600 for the Cancer Society  
last Friday. Students donated a gold 
coin and wore mufti with a tinge of 
yellow raising awareness of those 
who suffer from the ill effects of 
cancer. 
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Year 12 

 Issue 29 of 40 

13 September 
Ù Hui Kahikitia at Garin College 
 

17 September 
Ù Year 11 MCAT examination (Level 
1 Algebra)  9 - 10 a.m.  This is the 
final algebra examination for the 
year.  

 

CalendarCalendar       
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Student Representative on 

the Board of Trustees 
Nominations are invited for the 
election of one student repre-
sentative to the Garin College 
Board of Trustees.  Nomination 
forms are available from the 
College office.  Nominations 
close on Tuesday September 10, 
2013 and should be accompa-
nied by a candidate½s statement.  
Nominations should be placed in 
the nomination box located at 
the College office.   Michael 
Aronsten, Returning Officer. 

Attendance Dues Update: September 2013 
At the beginning of September you will receive your final 
Attendance Dues invoice for 2013. So far this year efforts 
from many of our families have been fantastic, and we 
would like to thank everyone who has already paid their 
accounts or set up regular payments to do so. To find out 
some of the exciting projects being funded by Attendance 
Dues, take a look at our website www.csbl.co.nz or our Face-
book page..  If there is still an outstanding balance on your 
account, please remember the final due by date for 2013 is 
30th September, unless you are paying by regular weekly, 
fortnightly and monthly payments, in which case we ask 
that you ensure that the amount you are paying will clear 
your balance by 31st December.  If you are experiencing 
financial hardship and will be unable to meet these obliga-
tions by the dates above, please contact your parish, 
school or CSBL and we will be happy to set up a managea-
ble payment plan. 

School Leadership Role on the BOT 
 

An essential part of our student leadership programme is the appointment of a student representative to the Board 
of Trustees. This is a one year appointment open to all students of the College. This role provides the student body 
with the opportunity to contribute to the future direction of the College by providing them with a means to have in-
put into the measures put in place to fulfil our strategic plan. At a time of rapid change, it also allows the student 
body to be represented in important discussion and planning areas such as electronic learning and recording, social 
media policies and pastoral care. Our students have been asked to nominate candidates for this position, choosing a 
person they believe has the maturity, commitment and ability to take balanced views to the Board forum. Nomina-
tions close on Tuesday 10 September and candidates will have the opportunity to address the whole school at as-

sembly on Thursday  12 September.  An election process will follow this.  

Can Drive ð Community Mass 22nd Sep-

tember at Garin. 
This mass is an on-going effort of Garin College 
to build links with the local community. We are also 
committed at Garin to link in with our local Catholic 
schools. To this end Garin and St Paul½s are cele-
brating this community effort on the above date at 
the time of 9.30am. This will replace the Richmond 
Parish Mass. All are welcome to attend this occa-
sion where there will be morning tea afterwards. 
We ask people to bring a plate and Garin will pro-
vide tea and coffee. Mark this time in your diary 
and come along. This occasion will also be an occa-
sion where the Garin½s Can Drive will end and these 
cans will be passed over to a Vinnies representa-
tive. Any further details contact Judith Ashley at 
St Paul½s or Paul Traynor at Garin College. 

Stop Press!  Amy Coulton does it again! 
At the South Island Swimming 
Championships last weekend Amy 
swum her way to a new Nelson/
Marlborough record for the 800m 
freestyle with a time of 9.26.12, 
beating her PB by 1.65 seconds. She 
also set a new open female record 
for the 800m freestyle. This girl can 
swim! This is in fact a record for all 
ages and demonstrates the ability 
Amy has. She will be attending the 
nationals during the upcoming holi-
days where she hopes to compete in 
this event and make it to the finals. 

http://www.csbl.co.nz


RESULTS FROM LAST  
WEEKEND 

NETBALL 
Hanger 58 Senior A 40, Waimea 
10A 26. Senior B 29, Collingwood 
ASA 38. Senior Black 27, NCG 
Tribe 9. Funky Monkeys Default 
win. Senior Gold 31, NCG Senior E 
12.. Junior A 25, NCG 9A 37. Jun-
ior B 12, Tapawera 36. Junior 
Black 13, Nayland 9A 19. Junior 
Gold 24,  Waimea 9D 32. Junior 
Maroon 27, Nayland 9 White 8. 

 
FOOTBALL 
Under 19 3, Richmond Real 1. 
Under 17 5, Nelson College Glory 
6.  

 
HOCKEY 
Garin 5, United Waimai 0. 
 
BASKETBALL 
Gladiators 22, Sugar Rush 36. 
 

WEEKEND SPORT 
SATURDAY 
 
NETBALL 
Hanger 58 Senior A 11am v 
Tapawera Nelson Honey (Semi). 
Senior B 10am v NOG Odds & 
Ends. Senior Black 10am v Waimea 
11 Purple (Semi). Garin Funky Mon-
keys 11am v Waimea 11 White 
(Semi).  Senior Gold 12pm v NCG 
Twinkle Toes (Semi). Junior A 
10am v Nayland 10A. Junior B 9am 
v Waimea 10C. Junior Gold 11am v 
Nayland 9B. Junior Maroon 1pm v 
Nayland 9 White (Semi).  

 
FOOTBALL 
Under 17 9am v Nelson Phoenix 
at Guppy Park. 

 
SUNDAY 
BASKETBALL 
Gladiators 3.40pm v FH Salis-
bury at Jack Robins. 

 
MONDAY 
FOOTBALL 
Under 19 6pm v Richmond Spurs 
at Jubilee Park.  

 

ĉCongratulations to all 
our students who are 
representing Garin Col-
lege in Netball, Basket-
ball and Football on 
Tournament this week.   
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Take a Moment é  
If we have no peace, it is because we have forgotten that we belong to each other ¹ Mother Teresa 

Today at our staff training our RE teachers led a session 
where we reminded ourselves of what makes us Catholic. We 
used a book of that name by Thomas Groome, former profes-
sor of Theology and Religious Education at Boston College, Boston½s 
Catholic University.  
One of the nine distinguishing features of Catholicism that Groome 
discusses is the positive view of life Catholics hold. 
A youth ministry poster from my own distant youth, and a more re-
cent Marriage Encounter poster reminds us that "God does not make 
junk."  
As with its outlook on the person, Catholic faith sees all of God's 
creation as essentially good. Likewise, whatever humans create as 
participants in God's creativity, though it can be misused for destruc-
tion, is never inherently evil.  
Here is why Catholicism has never condemned dancing, singing, cele-
brating, good food, even alcohol¹and Catholics can have a little more 
fun! Yes, everything can be abused but everything is first a gift of 
God. Similarly, we can embrace our own lives in the world as meaning-
ful and worthwhile, not because of our efforts but by the grace of God. 
This graciousness of life in the world finds its high point in the sac-
ramental principle that is so core to Catholic faith. This begins with the 
conviction that God reaches out to us and we respond through the ordi-
nary and everyday of life, through the created order, through our rela-
tionships, through all our good efforts and the experiences that come 
our way. Climaxed by the seven great sacraments that we celebrate in 
Church, the sacramental principle encourages Catholics "to see God in 
all things" (St. Ignatius of Loyola).  
That means that Catholics see themselves living in a good world, full 
of wonders created by God and given to us. 
Indeed, this sacramentality of life was heightened by Jesus Christ, 
God's greatest Sacrament to the world. And as Church we celebrate 
seven climactic "signs and instruments by which the Holy Spirit 
spreads the grace of Christ» (Catechism #774). But the seven sacra-
ments should encourage in Catholics a sacramental outlook on all of 
life, to ever recognize "the more in the midst of the ordinary." We try 
to develop eyes to see¹and ears to hear¹to see past the ordinary. 

é from Head Teacher John Boyceé from Head Teacher John Boyce  
 

Term 4 Sports Fees Due 

Next Friday 
For those students who signed 
up for sports activities in Term 
4, the appropriate fees are due 
next Friday September 13. In 
fairness to all players, Garin 
has a NO PAY-NO PLAY policy. 
Fees should be paid to the Col-
lege office accompanied by the 
permission slip and can be paid 
by cash/cheque, by internet 
transfer or included in an auto-
matic payment programme ar-
ranged with our Business Man-
ager, Ron van Drunen. Sports 
fees cannot be charged to a 
school account.  Students 
should ensure that they have 
organized the appropriate 
sporting uniforms with the uni-
form shop before the end of 
term. 

Library Newsletter 
Mrs Ditzel has started produc-
ing a monthly e-newsletter for 
the library, this month it contains 
tips for revision and study, as 
well as profiling some of our new 
books.  You can find it on the 
library system homepage (a link 
off the Garin College Intranet 
page) or click on this link: 
https://smore.com/eyrn  

NMIT  

CƻŎǳǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀōƻǳǘ baL¢ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ - Lǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅƻǳΚ 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ baL¢ ǿŜōπ
ǎƛǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜǎκŎƻǳǊǎŜǎΣ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎΣ ǘǳǘƻǊǎ ƻǊ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜǎ ōǳǘ 
ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ȅŜǘ ŜƴǊƻƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘȅ ŀǘ baL¢Φ LŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ȅƻǳΣ 
ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ baL¢ bŜƭǎƻƴ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ς ŬǊǎǘ 
ƘŀƴŘ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ǳǎŜǊǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜǧŜǊ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ 
ƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ  ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ - ƎƛƊ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ŀǇǇǊŜπ
Ŏƛŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǝƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ 

¢ǿƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
мΦ       ¢ǊŀŘŜǎ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ŀƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ мо {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мл {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ  пǇƳ-рǇƳ 
{ .ƭƻŎƪΣ wa {млс ƻƴ bƛƭŜ {ǘ 

нΦ       tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ϧ /ŀǊŜŜǊǎ ŀŘǾƛǎƻǊǎ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мл {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ рΦолǇƳ-сΦолǇƳ 

{ .ƭƻŎƪΣ wa {млс bƛƭŜ {ǘ 

¢ƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ȅƻǳǘƘϪƴƳƛǘΦŀŎΦƴȊ  
ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ лулл пнн тоо 

Roller Disco Fundraiser 
This Saturday 7th September there will be a fundraiser roller disco 
to help Alanah Op den Buysch get to NZ Championships, it would be 
great to see all Garin students there supporting her.  It is from 6:30 
to 8:30pm at Tahunanui Rollerskating rink.  The tickets are $7per per-
son, this includes skate hire. Families of 5 are $25. If you can't make 
it this Saturday we will be holding another one on 21st September. 

Twinkle Black 
Garin College students Lily 
Warner, Abbie Phillips, Patrick 
Sanders and Patrick Hassan 
went across to Motueka to sing 
and play at the funeral of Twin-
kle Black in Motueka yesterday. 
Twinkle had attended every 
Garin Mass and Prizegiving 
until she became ill during the 
year: her two loves were 
schools and Church - so she 
came to be very loyal to Garin 

Absent from school? 
We ask parents to use our 
absence line when a student is 
away¹and parents are pretty 
good about doing that. But the 
Ministry is now insisting we 
know why. The normal reason is 
illness, but it could also be 
bereavement, or family circum-
stances. Please leave us a word 
or two of explanation when you 
call 543 9490 

https://smore.com/eyrn
mailto:youth@nmit.ac.nz


 


